Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 13th April 2015 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell, Allen, Collier, Forrester, Locke, Paxton, Sinclair & Smith 
In attendance:

CC Seccombe & DC Roache
Apologies:

 None
Public 

            15

Minutes from the meeting held on the 2nd March 2015 were agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest – Cllr Sewell reminded councillors of the need to declare any interests.  Cllr Forrester said that he would be declaring an interest later in the meeting.
1.  Actions from previous minutes

Parking on the village Green – Cllr Allen agreed to obtain costs for two or three more “No Parking” signs and posts for the area between the Heritage building and the village hall.  Agreed that there were a lot of other areas in the village where parking is also an issue.   When we have the finances we need to consider what we can do but may have to look to Warwickshire County Council for further funding.
Lighting at Oakland Stables – DC Roache has spoken to the proprietor.  They did say a letter had been sent but that it had gone to their London address.   Agreed that the letter would be forwarded.   They had a lot of work done on the hedges and this they believed had brought the problem with the lights about.   DC Roache said that she would go and speak to the residents again.   Cllr Forrester mentioned that the lighting was also a problem at Red Horse Fuels.   CC Sinclair said that she thought after the trading that the lights that remained on were security lights and that these were not a problem.   Agreed to have a further look at these.
Wall by Church – Cllr Locke advised that he had been in touch with the solicitors, Lodders.   Their hourly charge to look into this matter further would be £235.00. Cllr Locke had been back to the owners and their solicitors have said it is not their responsibility but the solicitors that the Parish Council had consulted had said that it was not the PC’s responsibility.  Cllr Sewell said that the difficulty is that the costs of legal advice could outweigh the costs of repairing the wall.   Cllr Sewell also suggested the option of simply taking down that section of the wall might concentrate minds.
Cllr Locke had discussed with the individual that it may well be that if the PC have to make the wall safe then this will mean lowering the wall to a safe level.

After debate it was agreed that the Parish Council would pay for two hours of solicitor’s time to try to resolve this matter.
New Matters

Parking for Tysoe Play Group – Cllr Paxton had seen an advertisement in the Tysoe Record advertising office space with off street parking.   The concern was that the off street parking was in the Parish Council Car Park.
Cllr Locke confirmed that there was condition in the agreement with the Tysoe Playgroup that parents could use the Parish Council car park as a drop off point only.   It was agreed that the Clerk should send a letter to the Tysoe Playgroup reminding them that the car park is the property of the Parish Council and that it may only be used as previously agreed as a “drop off” for parents.
New Transparency Code – The new code had been circulated to all Councillors by the Clerk.   Going forward all the Parish Council’s finances had to be available on the Parish Website and the agenda and minutes had to be posted within the month of the meeting.  Furthermore the responsibilities of the various councillors should be shown on the website. 
Ridge and Furrow – Cllr Forrester reported that members of the neighbourhood plan group had discovered some ridge & furrow was being filled in, in a field north of the Oxhill Road.   However, he understood that there is no protection for a ridge and furrow.  Although Cllr Forrester believed that whilst nothing could be done in this instance.  The Parish Council should request parishioners/developers to protect ridge and furrow and reinstate it.  Cllr Collier said that the Parish as a whole should discourage damaging ridge and furrow.
	Action/Date
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DC Roache
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Clerk


	3. Neighbourhood Plan (NPG)
Cllr Collier advised that prior to the last meeting it had been agreed that the consultation period should be extended for at least 8 more weeks.   There are one or two groups in the village getting together to discuss the Neighbourhood Plan.  After debate it was agreed that a further 6 weeks consultation should take place.  Cllr Locke asked for clarification on the neighbourhood groups.   This is just groups of neighbours getting together to discuss the NP.

Also discussed that version 3 should be the version that should be submitted to Stratford District Council but again this is for the Parish Council to agree.

There are some dates that have been fixed.   There is another meeting in the village hall where people can get further information regarding the Neighbourhood plan explained to them. 

Once the consultation has closed.   There will be a private meeting to discuss the findings.   Agreed to have a meeting with Kineton Neighbourhood Plan Group.

Still not sure whether the village needs to do an environmental assessment and what the costs of this would be.  Chris Butchart is arranging to have a meeting with Matthew Neale to discuss.

The Government have said that the consultation needs to be robust and the Parish Council does need to bear this in mind in relation to where it goes with version 3.

Chris Butchart said that he was generally in agreement with what Cllr Collier had said.   The recommendation for consultation may be 6 weeks but the Parish Council can do anything they want and only they can decide how long the consultation should be.

Chris Butchart reported there have been more comments about the process than the policies in Version 2 and that Version 3 could be the final version that goes in for submission. 
In terms of the assessment Matthew Neale, our contact at SDC, has just returned from holiday and he has agreed to meet with the NP Group.   
Feedback from the 3 sessions – really good attendance 75 people came along.  The majority of the feedback was positive.   Some people are unhappy with the process but very few are unhappy with the content.

Independent examiner has looked at the plan and has given very positive feedback.   That is not to say that we cannot or should not do more.

Cllr Allen asked who is involved in the consultation process.   Events in the village hall, door to door.  Cllr Allen thinks that it should be extended because many people still do not know anything about it.   It was confirmed that Street Champions have dropped leaflets  

DC Roache asked whether they were consulting with village organisations.  

Chris Butchart advised that yes they were but that we could always do more.
Cllr Sewell said that he felt that it was very sensible to involve Matthew Neale.   It is hugely tempting to push this forward but we must not let short term planning matters cloud the issue.   Chris has been a fantastic chair but we need to be realistic.   The Inspector said that the NP carried little weight in its current form.  Cllr Sewell said that the NPG should give itself time.

Cllr Forrester said there should be a deadline otherwise things run on and on and was, at the time; happy with the 8th May but thinks this is probably now unrealistic.  He felt   we should not get hung up on the number of the version because the most important thing is to consult as widely as possible and arrive at something that as many people as possible buy into.
Chris Butchart said therefore that until the next council are in situ we cannot agree a date for the consultation.

Cllr Collier asked for clarification on the consultation period.  On version 2 this has now ended.   The new Parish Council will set a revised deadline.
Cllr Forrester reported he had uploaded the neighbourhood plan group minutes for January, February and March to the website.   He recommended that the neighbourhood plan website be brought under the wing and hosting of the parish council website.  The was agreed and will be implemented by the new parish council
	Clerk

	4. Planning Applications
15/00876/OUT – Land South of Tysoe Road, Greenacres Farm, and Lower Tysoe – Cllr Forrester declared an interest and left the room.  

Cllr Sewell advised the public of the process.  The Parish Councillors would look at the plans. The applicant would then have an opportunity to speak, followed by members of the public and then the Councillors would make their decision. Having looked at the plans the applicant was invited to speak.  The applicant stated that the proposed dwelling would be built to the highest standard and taking full advantage of eco friendly materials. The building would sit behind the existing mature boundaries. They had spoken to their neighbours about their proposals.  Members of the public were invited to speak but nobody came forward.  

The Parish Council debated the application.   Cllr Sewell said that he totally agreed with the concept of existing Tysoe residents being able to downsize.  The Only issue that the Parish Council has with this development is the fact that it is outside the defined build form boundary.   Cllr Collier said that the design is great.  Cllr Smith said that she agreed with the comments made by Cllr Sewell.  Cllr Sewell asked DC Roache for her views on this and she said that the planners may have an issue with the positioning of the property to fit in with the current built line.  The applicant said that we have placed it where we have in consultation with our neighbour and if we take it back then we will be very close to our neighbour.

After debating the application the councillors unanimously agreed that the proposal was very well designed and that both the environmental and build materials proposed were excellent. However they were concerned with the positioning of the building as it appeared to be in front of the defined built form boundary.  The councillors therefore agreed that with regret they were objecting to the proposal but stressed that the applicant was to be commended on the all aspects of the application and their only issue was the actual placement of the building in front of the existing building line.
15/99265/FUL – Land adjacent to cemetery, Oxhill Road, Tysoe & 14/03374/FUL – Both planning applications are listed for the Planning Committee to be held on Wednesday 15th April.  Two items of correspondence have been received in relation to application 15/00876/OUT, one was from the applicant and the other was from the Planning Officer.   These were read out.   Cllr Sewell said that he was unable to attend on Wednesday and no other councillor was available. 

	

	5.  Receive & Consider any correspondence – 
An email had been received from a resident in Home Barns regarding the traffic situation in Sandpits Lane which was read out.  Parish Council need to give this consideration but think this can be frustrating.   Cllr Allen said there is a limit to what you can do and there is also a degree of inconsiderate parking.   Agreed that this should be carried forward for the new Parish Council to consider
A letter had been received from Tysoe Village Hall thanking the Parish Council for the Grant they had given.

Letter from Tysoe Social Club asking if they could hold an evening event after the Tysoe Flower Show.   No issues at all but the same conditions as last year.

Email received from a resident regarding the consultation process on the Neighbourhood plan.   The resident agreed that this did not need to be read out as many of the issues had been covered earlier.  
	Clerk
Clerk

	6.  Financial Administration

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Allen proposed seconded by Cllr Paxton.
Paul Pitts                                                                                         £52.00
Thomas Fox – Mowing verges March 2015                                 £292.80

Npower – Lighting supply                                                            £627.52

Reimburse Cllr Sinclair for tree ties                                               £24.90
R Locke & Son Supply and fix tablet at Old Tree                        £694.20

The NPG would like authorisation to hire the village hall at a cost of £28.75. This was agreed.
	

	7. Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda

Cllr Paxton said should a letter be sent to the individuals who put in such hard work on the Gladman appeal.  Cllr Sewell said that there were so very many individuals involved in this and they all deserved a huge thank you for all their efforts.

Cllr Forrester wanted to ensure that his present responsibilities for flooding, articles for Tysoe Record and the broadband campaign were picked up by the new Parish Council.
Cllr Forrester wanted to thank Cllr Sewell as chair of the Parish council his fellow Parish Councillors, the clerk and members of the public for their support over nearly nine years.  Cllr Forrester also wanted to thank DC Roache and CC Seccombe.

Cllr Allen said that the skateboard ramp is need of repair again and the track up to the pavilion is in need of repair but going to ask the junior club to see if they are prepared to make a donation towards the cost of this. 
	

	8. Public Participation
Member of the public raised an issue regarding the ability of being able to tidy up the parking outside their house and the bureaucratic nightmare this was.   Need to standardise the whole parking issues where people can and cannot park.  Cllr Locke asked for clarification as to where the property was.  The resident felt that there was confusion as to who has to pay for what.
A member of the public said that the Neighbourhood Planning is quite a political issue. They felt that it was incumbent upon all of us to concentrate on the plan and getting it through.   They believed the policies were eminently sensible.   Another member stated that the problem is that people do not understand where these things have come from and it is very complicated to understand.   Believe we should have started in small groups.  People feel that the village is not being listened to and we are being prescribed to.   This plan could govern us for the next 15 years.   Cllr Sewell said that he did not think that politics were the issue it is about the long term vision the residents want for Tysoe.
Cllr Sewell thanked everyone and said that it has been a great pleasure and a privilege to serve the village.

Closure of the meeting to the Public and press at 9.10pm
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 18th May 2015.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 8th May 2015
	

	9.  Personnel Matters

The payment of the Clerk’s wages for March 2015 and the HMRC payment were agreed.
	


